
 

. Precious Blood Cathedral 

778 Queen Street East, Sault Ste Marie, Ontario P6A 2B1 
Tel: 705-256-8474 / Fax: 705-945-8287 

www.preciousbloodssm.com / Email: pbcathedral@on.aibn.com 

Journey Email: jointhejourney@shaw.ca 
Pastor: 

Rev. Father Hamish Currie 

 

Assistant Pastor:  

Fr. Ignatius Xavier 

 

Parish Secretary: 

Sue St. Jules 

Office hours: 8:30AM-12:30PM 

 

Sunday Masses: 

5:00 PM Saturday Vigil Mass 

9:00 AM, 11:00 AM, 8:30 PM 

 

Weekday Masses: 

8:00 A.M. 

No Mass on Wednesdays 

 

Sacrament of Penance: 

Saturday 4:15 to 4:45 P.M. 

 
Baptism: 

Usually on the 3rd Sunday of 

the month.  Please make ar-

rangements one month in ad-

vance by contacting the Parish 

Office. 

 
Marriages: 

Please make marriage  

Arrangements six months in 

advance by contacting the Parish 

office. 

 
Papal Blessing:  

Please allow at least 6 months 

for Papal Blessing to arrive after 

the request has been made. 

 

Diocesan Order of Women: 

Dorothy Yadivisiak 

 

CWL President: 

Louise McGuire, 705-254-7869 

 

Liturgical Music/Choir: 

Shana Speakman, 705-206-3077 

 
Bulletin Announcements 

Email yours to  

pbcathedral@on.aibn.com  

before 11:00 A.M. Wednesday 

 

 
 

 

Thirteenth Week of Ordinary Time                                June 28,  2015  

 

 

In the gospel of today, Jesus says to the parents of the girl they thought 

had died. “Just have faith”. 
In today’s world with all the violence and tragedy, “just have faith” might 

seem trite and simplistic.   But the truth is that if I just have faith,  
remembering that God is alive and active in our world,  I can live in 

peace and confidence in God’s providence. 

Letting go and letting God might be a bit  

frightening, but it is also very freeing. 

I can have faith that though there is evil in the world, that “justice is  
undying.”  I can have faith when I see good in others, when I see people 

working to improve the lives of others who may feel forgotten. In those 

times and places, I can have faith that God is with all of us. 
God also has faith in you.  Empowered with the gift of faith, and using 

the gifts you have been given, is  to share the presence of God.   

It is one thing to have faith …. Another thing …….. to use it !!! 

 
 
 Have a great week. 

 Fr. Hamish 

 Pastors Pen 



 

Page 2 Precious Blood Cathedral 

Scripture Readings:  June 28 to July 4,  2015 

Monday Acts 12.1-11; Matthew  16.13-19 

Tuesday Genesis 19.15-29; Matthew  18.23-27 

Wednesday Genesis 21.5, 8-20; Matthew 8.28-34 

Thursday Genesis 22.1-19, 15-16 Matthew 9.1-8 

Friday Ephesians 2.19-22; John 20.24-29 

Saturday Genesis 27.1-5, 9-10, 15-29++; Matthew  9.14-17 

Following Pope Francis's encyclical, Laudato Si,  
addressing our environment, we are all challenged 
to work toward creating a climate of change in our 
world. 
The United Nations climate change negations 
(COP21) which will be held in Paris in December 
2015, will be a key moment in determining the future 
of our planet and its people. 
It will be a time when world leaders can make a real 
commitment to reduce carbon emissions and  
diminish the impact on our climate. Catholic  
organizations from around the world will be making 
the pilgrimage to Paris to compel world leaders to 
agree on a binding treaty at these negotiations. 
We are all called to stewardship of our planet,so 
please keep those working with D&P throughout the 
world in your prayers over the summer months as 
they labour for justice for our brothers and sisters in 
developing countries. 
 
June 27 a delegation of D&P members from  
Canada , among then is Rose Marie Valade from 
Our Lady of Good Council Parish, are heading to 
Ethiopia, so please pray for them. 
 
Pope Francis reminds us of our duty to care for  
creation when he spoke the following during his visit 
to the Philippines in January 2015. 
" As stewards of God's creation, we are called to 
make the earth a beautiful garden for the human 
family. When we destroy our forests, ravage our 
soil, and pollute our seas, we betray our noble 

calling". 

June 21, 2015 $3,532.65 

Thank you for your continued generosity! 

        
        

Monday,  June 29                                      8:00 A.M.  
Mass of Thanksgiving by Parishioner 
 
 
Tuesday, June 30               8:00 A.M.                       
No Intentions requested 
 
 
Wednesday, July 1  
 No Mass  
   
Thursday, July 2                            8:00 A.M.  

ł Josie LeClerc by Denise Moreau 
 
 
Friday, July 3                                       8:00 A.M. 
No Intentions requested  
 
Saturday, July 4                            5:00 P.M. 

ł  Minnie & Vito Offidani by Offidani family 

ł Blanche Elliott & Ernie Vienneau by Jayne Ross 

ł  Ray Lepage by Jean Scott 
 
Sunday,  July 5          
9:00 A.M.                   

ł  Joseph Kilty by Wife Annette & family 

ł  Idalina Best by Sister Immucalata Greco 
 
11:00 A.M. 
Intentions of Parishioners 
 
8:30 P.M. 

 ł  Gesolina Vit by Annette & Richard Gregorini   

https://www.devp.org/en
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“And there people 
brought to him a 
paralytic lying on 
a stretcher.  When 

Jesus saw their 
faith, he said to 
the paralytic, 

“Courage, child, 
you sins are 

forgiven.” 
Matthew 9 

 

Precious Blood Cathedral 

Jul 4-5 Lectors 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Ushers Greeters 

Saturday 

5:00 PM 
Anne Marie Dupuis 

Ralph Esposito 

Louise Adams 

Linda Simonini 

Bernard Lysiak 

Neil Conway 

John Slobodecki 

 

Sunday 

9:00 AM 
Bob Barbeau 

Louise McGuire 

Clare Lennox 

Paula Smith 

Rudy Wheatley 

Brian Lidstone 
 

Sunday 

11:00 AM 
Evelyn Theriault 

Michelle Inch 

Veronica Bornyi 

Maria Santelli 

Ted & Norma Wall 

Phil Bellerose 

Tony Pino 

 

Sunday 

8:30 PM 
Ivan McCaig 

Tom or Ivan 

Maria Pasqua 
Gino Filice  

 

Children’s Liturgy 

Last Sunday for Children’s Liturgy is June 28, 2015.   

Have a great summer! 

Children’s Liturgy will resume on September 13, 2015 
 

This \week at Precious Blood Cathedral 

 

Thurs. July 2  7:00 pm Choir Practice 

Wanted:  Greeters  
When:  For all masses 

Qualifications:  Happy smile  
Commitment:  15 min. before mass 

Contact:  Parish Office 

                  2015 Journey Lottery Winners 
          
                  June 21, 2015—Angelique Lemay        
                                 
                                 

When making a contribution to  
The Journey, please remember to make 

cheque payable to  
Precious Blood Cathedral. 

 
Thank you for your support. 

Readers and  
Eucharistic Ministers needed.  

8:30 pm Sunday 
 

Call Parish Office 705-256-8474 

ALTAR  

FLOWERS 
You are invited 

to contribute to 

the  flower  
arrangements in 

the sanctuary.  
A donation of 

$75 will provide 

an  
announcement 
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Catholic Women’s League 

  

Have a great and blessed summer. 
  

Knights of Columbus 11608 

Spiritual Bouquet 
The Catholic Women`s League Provincial Council has informed us that their spiritual advisor Bishop Bergie 

will be completing his term this year. As in the past it is customary to gather a Spiritual Bouquet for  the out-

going spiritual advisor. We thank all those who took part in making this happen. What a wonderful send-off 

for him, knowing that he will be prayed for by so many members of the League as a token of our apprecia-

tion for his years committed . 

Thank you so much  

 . 

 

  

HAPPY SUMMER TO ALL  

  

Please keep in your prayers all those who will be travelling during this summer.  

  

 

 

Snowflake Bazaar 
Calling all knitters, crochet, quilters, crafters and bakers. We will be looking for items for our annual bazaar 

and we turn to all of you as we have in the past. Yes it is early but before we know it the bazaar will be here. 

If you have any questions please call Louise at 254-7869 . Thank you for all the support you have given us in 

the past.    
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In the Community 

ARCH Hospice: Have you lost a loved one? ARCH Hospice Adult Grief Support Group. All are welcome. Free of 

charge, eight-week sessions, small, personal group sizes, warm atmosphere with friendly, trained volunteers &  

professionals. Pre-registration is required. 2015 sessions are Jan 14-March 4; March 25-May 13; June 3-July 29; Aug 19-

Oct 14; Oct 28-Dec 16. Call Shaunagh Gravelines, Support Care Coordinator at 705-942-1556 ext 224 or email  

graveliness@archhospice.ca 

 

 

 

Women’s Retreat in Garden Michigan Every year in September, the Catholic women of the Sault and surrounding 

area are invited to attend a retreat at the Marygrove Retreat House in Garden, Michigan.  This year’s retreat will be 

held on September 11, 12 and 13 the topic being on the Ven Fulton Sheen.  Registration runs from May 11 to August 

15, 2015.  Please contact Nancy Marshall at 705-949-1011 for more information. 

 

 

 

Sault Ste. Marie Blood Donor Clinic:  Verdi Hall July 21, 2015 4:00 PM—8:00 PM and July 22, 2015  

11:30 AM –2:30 PM and 4:00 PM—7:00 PM.  Book your appointment to save a life,  online:  www.blood.ca or  

phone 1-888-236-6283. 

 

 

ARCH Hospice Butterfly Release Day  Come out and celebrate by releasing your own Monarch Butterfly at the 

Bellevue Part Bandshell Thursday July 16th, 2015 at 6:15—7:30 p.m.  Receive 1 butterfly for $30.00 or 4 butterflies for 

$100.00.  Last day to order is Monday July 6th, 2015.  Order in person, by phone at 705-942-1556 or online at  

archhospice.ca/butterfly.  Signifying freedom and serenity, the Monarch butterfly population needs our help.  Butterfly 

Release Day is a unique way for our community to support ARCH Hospice and the Monarch population. 



 



 



 

Thirteenth Week of Ordinary Time  

 

 

 

 
On the Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time we hear the wonderful story of the healing of Jairus' daughter. 

In the middle of that story is the beautiful story of the healing of the woman with a hemorrhage. He said to her, 

'Daughter, your faith has saved you. Go in peace and be cured of your affliction.'” Jesus tells Jairus, “Do not be 

afraid; just have faith.” When the girl was healed the people “were utterly astounded.” 

 

Monday is the Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, with its own special readings. Friday is the Feast of 

Saint Thomas, Apostle.  
 

Matthew's Gospel follows Jesus on his journeys, constantly teaching his disciples about faithfulness. He chal-

lenges his disciples on what it means to follow him. He calms a violent storm at sea and heals two men possessed 

by demons -- demons who recognize Jesus as the “Son of God.” When he is criticized for telling a paralytic his 

sins were forgiven, Jesus says, “Which is easier, to say, ‘Your sins are forgiven,’ or to say, ‘Rise and walk’? He  

then healed the paralytic. On Friday, Jesus does something extraordinary - he invites the reviled tax collector,  

Matthew, to be one of his followers. Then he indicates that the old ways of relating to God are gone - that he I 

is the new way, the new wineskin. 

 

On the Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time we read that Jesus was not able to work miracles in his home 

town. In their eyes, he was just the person they'd seen grow up. This distressed him and he couldn't work many 

miracles at home. 


